East and West Barkwith Parish Council

Public Statement

At the recent meeting of the Parish Council, held on Thursday evening, 19th March, the current situation regarding the Coronavirus was discussed and the following statement has now been issued.

"The Parish Council fully agrees that the health and safety of its members, staff and the public is paramount and must be considered as more important than any business, meeting, or service of the council. Therefore all public council meetings will be cancelled with immediate effect and for an initial period of four months, at the end of which the situation will be reviewed in the light of the most recent government information."

During this period, the council has put measures in place to ensure that its work can continue insofar as it is safe to do so and in accordance with government instructions. This will be reported at appropriate intervals.

In the light of the Prime Minister's announcements on the evening of Monday, 23rd March, it is important for all of us to look out for our older or more vulnerable neighbours, but without putting them, ourselves or anyone else at risk from infection.

Thanks are due to the Ward family, at the shop, and any others who have made themselves known to their neighbours, for their support to the community at this difficult time.

If you have any questions relating to this parish, you will find the councillors' contact details on the web-site, but for those who have limited access please try the following:-

Clerk:- Mrs B. Theairs.

E-mail:- ewbpc@outlook.com. Tel:- 01673 858751

Cllr. C. Wilson (East Barkwith)

E-mail:- cnwilsondesign@gmail.com. Tel:- 01673 858138

Cllr. A Platt (West Barkwith)

E-mail:- maila@thestargarage.co.uk. Tel:- 01673 858326

Stay safe. Stay strong. Keep the faith.

B. Theairs, Parish Clerk